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CYBERSECURITY INCIDENT 
____________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
The Board of Directors (the “Board”) of Hiap Seng Industries Limited ("the Company", and, together with 
its subsidiaries, the “Group”) wishes to announce that the Group was the subject of a ransomware 
incident recently, where an unknown party gained unauthorized access to the Group’s servers (the 
“Incident”).  

Upon discovering the Incident, the Group took immediate action, including containment steps by isolating 
its servers from the network, and activating restoration and recovery steps for continuity of business and 
operations.  

As of the date of this announcement, there is no material impact to the Group’s business operations 
arising from this Incident.  

The Group has appointed third-party experts to carry out forensic investigations on the Incident, and 
advise on strengthening its overall cybersecurity. The Group has also reported this Incident to the relevant 
authorities. Investigations into the Incident are currently ongoing. 

The Group will further update should there be any other material developments relating to this Incident. 
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